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        MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

February 12, 2004

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Federal

The U.S. Senate moved this evening to pass new legislation (S.1072) reauthorizing America’s surface transportation programs until 2009.  The action stands in stark contrast to a unanimous vote (421–0) taken yesterday by the U.S. House of Representatives.  The House moved to extend, by another four months, America’s current highway and transit programs under TEA-21.

The $318 billion price tag of the Senate reauthorization bill passed today has raised the prospect of a Presidential veto.  The Bush Administration has sought a bill in the range of $256 billion.  Yesterday, the White House issued a Statement of Administration Policy detailing its threat to veto any reauthorization bill that exceeded its funding goal.  Transportation leaders in the U.S. House of Representatives continue to press for a reauthorization bill in excess of $370 billion.  

An amendment offered today in the Senate by Jon Kyl of Arizona sought to reduce the reauthorization bill’s dollar amount to $256 billion.  That amendment was soundly defeated, 78 to 20.

Senator Kay Bailey Hutchinson of Texas offered an amendment of special interest to the MTA, and California as a whole.  Her amendment sought to shift $9 billion in unallocated funds in the bill to help rapid-growth states such as Texas and California with their pressing infrastructure needs. Her amendment was defeated, 78-17.  The Senator’s amendment sought to address a formula in the bill that guarantees that by 2009 every state will get at least 95 cents back for every dollar it contributes to the trust fund.  The problem is that five states – California, Texas, Florida, Maryland and Arizona – do not reach the 95 percent threshold until the last year of the bill (2009).

The future of the Senate reauthorization bill, which passed by a vote of 76 to 21, is uncertain.  Action on the reauthorization bill in the U.S. House of Representatives remains gridlocked over the final dollar amount of the bill.  

MTA staff will be examining the impact the Senate bill, if it were passed into law, would have on the federal formula funding we receive annually.  A manager’s amendment
 offered today to the Senate bill includes many items that will need to be closely examined to determine their exact financial impact.

Please feel free to contact MTA Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs, Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 for more information on this topic.







� A Manager's Amendment is a package of numerous individual amendments agreed to by both sides in advance.
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